 Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. March 8th, 2013
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 2
Elko – SGA Meeting Room CSL

Ely – GBC 114

Pahrump – PVC 120
Winnemucca- GBC 115
I. Call to Order: 12:38 PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Present
Grace Blair, Secretary



Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Excused
Battle Mountain Senator
Donavon Powell




Present
Elko Senators

Juan Jaimes




Present
DeMarynee Saili




Present
Kamas Wing




Present
Ely Senators
Peggy Drain




Present
Mary Scott





Present
Pahrump Senator
Douglas Chino




Present
Braxton Harris




Present

Winnemucca Senators

Yezenia Poulsen




Present
Katrina Smith




Present
III. Introduction of Guests                                                 
                        Information
Pahrump: Sarah Howard
IV. Approval of Agenda






Information / Action

A. Vice President Duran moved to approve the agenda for March 8th, 2013. Senator Saili seconded. 
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously. 
V. Approval of Minutes






Information / Action

A. Vice President Duran moved to approve the minutes for February 22nd, 2013. Senator Poulsen seconded.
DISCUSSION: Under President’s Report, on the first bullet, it should read “Foundation Dinner Dance.” Also under President’s Report, third bullet, it should read “He said that the consultant from the E-Learning… The whole meeting will stream…” Motion passes unanimously. 

VI. 
President’s Report 






Information / Action
President Porter reported on the following: 

· He said that last week was extremely busy. Saturday, February 23rd was the Foundation Dinner Dance and he said that it was nice to have everyone there. He, Senator Poulsen, Secretary Blair, and Shay Pawelek made speeches and had many comments and praises. They judged costumes, but many of the people they chose left early. There was a live band and a lot of dancing. Monday was Nevada Education Day in Carson City. The Nevada Student Alliance (NSA) breakfast was at 7:30 that morning and they met an assemblyman. They were the largest group of students representing higher education. They peeked into committee meetings and met with Senator Goicoechea, Assemblyman Ellison, and Assemblyman Oscarson. All of them were very supportive. It was a good day overall. He said that it is important to email legislators and tell them why you chose GBC, because they read them. Thursday and Friday were Board of Regents. Thursday was a low key day, with not much of importance discussed. Friday was more exciting with the discussion of student required health insurance. It was taken off of the agenda. He believes that students should not be mandated to purchase health insurance through the school. The consultant from the E-Learning Steering Committee presented the report with recommendations to NSHE. There has been talk of creating a second E-Learning Committee with more faculty and students next year. President Porter offered to be on the committee again as a student with experience from the last one, as well as a NSA representative. In the committee meetings, he mentioned GBC’s empowerment month (April 2013) with a focus on diversity. He said that during the NSA meetings, there was a lot of disagreement and fighting, as well as teaming up against other people. They talked about the experiences from Nevada Education Day and what they could have done better. Those that attended felt that it went well. There were recommendations for collaboration within NSA to talk to specific legislators next time. President Porter said that much of the fighting was started by the UNLV Undergraduate President, who does not agree with NSA’s priorities and initiatives, such as advocating for no cuts in faculty pay. President Porter said that the faculty is the bones of the college and cutting their pay would be equal to cutting the institution. He advocates no increase in faculty pay, but feels that cutting their pay would not be a benefit to students. Vice President Duran said that as an outsider, it was interesting to see NSA divided. He gives credit to the community college Presidents because they took a lot of flak from the others. He said that the UNLV Undergraduate President basically called NSA a joke and sent a letter to the Chancellor, Legislators, and others being very disrespectful. He said that NSA represents students as a whole from the state. 
· President Porter said that if the funding formula goes through, GBC will be very hurt. He said that GBC puts out the most student graduates. All community colleges will hurt with this formula. He said that it helps the south more than the north with the redistribution of funds. He said that they are looking for mitigation and to hold GBC harmless for two years to get things worked out financially. 

· He said that the NSA newsletter has been put all around campus. 

· He said that the President’s Awards are next month on April 25th, and will start at 6:00 PM. April 25th is also the day of the dance SGA has scheduled, so Senators need to plan to attend the President’s Awards and are encouraged to attend the dance afterward. He said that they were thinking about having the spring retreat that Friday and they might have a meeting, but it will depend on agenda requests. If there are none, he will cancel the meeting. He said that they are planning for it to be an all-day retreat where everyone can hang out and talk and review the year. He said to plan for a two to three day trip. Senator Powell said that he might not be reimbursed for travel because he is within 70 miles. President Porter said that he would figure out a way to reimburse him for travel costs. 

· President Porter said that graduation is looming ever closer and he has only received two recommendations for speakers. He has extended the suggestion deadline to the end of March. He said that Officers may make a suggestion either through an email or during the meeting. 
VII. Vice President’s Report





Information
Vice President Duran reported on the following: 

· He said that he wants to thank Senators Chino and Harris for their good presentation to Vice President for Student Services Lynn Mahlberg. He thanked all other Senators for all of their hard work this year. He said thank you to Senator Drain for pushing him to go to Board of Regents. 
· He said to save the date of September 5th and 6th, 2013. It is mandatory for whichever Senator is in the position at the time. The Board of Regents will be on campus during this time and they want all SGA members present.

· He said that they want to shake up the Student Union and showcase GBC and its students. He asked that everyone send pictures from their events so he can show their campus off. He said that a lot of Regents don’t know about the Pahrump campus. He said that they have a wall dedicated to the Board of Regents right now, but it is poorly put together, so they are getting new custom frames and name plates with their name and the district they represent on them. He said they will move the pictures to just outside the Elko SGA offices. 

· He said that the SOL manual is about ¼ of the way done. He has meetings with Vice President Mahlberg and Vice President Sibert to go over specifics. He said that it will be accessible to students on April 15th and it will be posted on the Student Government website for new clubs to access. He said that this manual will help regulate club participation more. 
VIII. Treasury Report






Information / Action
None. 
IX.  
Student Advocate’s Report





Information
None. 
X. Center Reports







Information

A. Battle Mountain
· Senator Powell said that he is preparing the “Spot the Leprechaun” game and notifying students to change their clocks forward. He said that there is a lot of interest in the Tabletop Club and he has had several comments from students, saying they want $50-100 gift cards or iPhones. 
B. Ely
· Senator Scott said that they have been planning an Easter Egg Hunt. They have begun to outline plans for the Graduation Dinner.
C. Pahrump
· Senator Chino said that they have had a mild week. They have been talking to students and put up posters for the Gaelic Games. He said that a lot of students are excited for Root Beer Pong. He said that hopefully they will have a better turnout to this event. Senator Harris said that students seem to be getting burnt out. 
D. Winnemucca
· Senator Poulsen said that they have been a little busy. They held their Administration Luncheon on February 27th and everyone they invited attended. They were sent a thank you card from everyone. She said that they tried to surprise the administrators. They are advertising for events coming up and she has been in contact with United Blood Services, and they are going to be having a blood drive in the area. She said that they will have a sign-up sheet for college students that donate and she wants to donate food for people to eat after they donate blood. Senator Smith said that she contacted Communities in Schools (CIS) and any food they collect would go to Elko. She wants to keep it local and is thinking about doing a food drive for CIS to send to Elko and then a school supply drive for local schools. They are still deliberating. 
XI. Committee Reports






Information / Action

A. Facilities: March 8th, 2013- $37.50
B. Elko Senator Report: Senator Saili said that they have been planning Midnight Basketball. They will be showing “This is 40” on movie night (Thursday). 
XII. Unfinished Business





            Information / Action

XIII. New Business






            Information / Action

A. Winnemucca Spot the Leprechaun Challenge


Information / Action
Senator Saili moved to approve Senator Poulsen’s request of a cap of $50.00 to purchase supplies and prizes for a Spot the Leprechaun Challenge to be held at the Winnemucca Center the week of March 11th – 16th, 2013. Senator Harris seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Poulsen said that they are following Senator Powell’s lead and hiding two leprechauns around campus. The money will go to two prizes. Motion passes unanimously. 

B. Winnemucca United Blood Services Blood Drive


Information / Action
Senator Harris moved to approve Senator Poulsen’s request of a cap of $50.00 to purchase supplies, food, and prizes for a United Blood Services Blood Drive for Donor Appreciation Month to be held at the Winnemucca Center on March 26th – 27th, 2013. Senator Chino seconded. 
DISCUSSION: Senator Poulsen said that they will have a sign-up sheet at the donation site for college students donating and she will pull a name from the list for a prize. March is Donor Appreciation Month, so everyone that donates will also get a free t-shirt. Motion passes unanimously. 

C. Child Care Center Easter Egg Hunt



Information / Action
Vice President Duran moved to approve President Porter’s request of a cap of $500.00 to purchase supplies and candy for the GBC Child Care Center Easter Egg Hunt to be held on the Elko Campus on March 19th – 20th, 2013. Secretary Blair seconded. 
DISCUSSION: President Porter said that they have done this event in the past and there were scheduling conflicts last year. He said that he bumped up the amount a little bit just in case. They have an appropriate food list for allergies. He said that he will need all Officers to help if possible. Motion passes unanimously. 
XIV.
Public Comment






Information

· Senator Drain said that she believes it is very important to get the word out about Great Basin College being behind other schools financially. She said that she agrees that faculty pay should not be cut, and that should also be emphasized. 
· President Porter said that the Accreditation Team will be on campus April 15th-17th. This is a very big deal. He said that they want to have the decorations up to make GBC look great. They will be visiting all campuses. There will be a student forum Monday morning via IAV. He will update everyone as the time gets closer. He said that part of the decorations include the posters, boards, bookmarks, etc., with GBC’s mission statement on it. 
· Senator Powell said that they fixed the light problem in Battle Mountain by creating baffles, but students are getting annoyed with the flapping in the wind. He said that they will be getting new lights and light bulbs in some rooms to help reduce glare. 
· President Porter said that a conversation they had in NSA was about elections. He encourages everyone to think about whether or not they are going to run again. 
· Senator Chino asked if Vice President Duran got his email with the merchandise website for March Madness. Vice President Duran said that there is a problem with the P-card when it comes to electronic store purchases. Senator Poulsen asked for Vice President Duran to send her the rules for March Madness brackets. 
ADJOURNED: 1:44 PM

DATE: ___________________________

SGA PRESIDENT: ____________________________________________________________

